
 

 

  

 
TO: Members of the Waste Management Steering Committee  
 
FROM: W. H. Jackson, Director of Utility Services 
 
MEETING DATE: September 9, 2013 
 
SUBJECT: Report WMC13-018 
 TSSA Inspection of Peterborough County/City Waste 

Management Facility - Update 
 

PURPOSE 

To update the Waste Management Committee on the TSSA Inspection of the Peterborough 
County/City Waste Management Facility.  

RECOMMENDATIONS  

That the Waste Management Committee endorse the recommendations as outlined in 
Report WMC13-018 dated September 9, 2013 of the Director of Utility Services as follows: 
 
a) That Report WMC13-018 dated September 9, 2013 providing updated information 

on the inspection of the Peterborough County/City Waste Management Facility 
undertaken by a representative of the Technical Standards and Safety Authority be 
received for information; and 

 
b) That Staff be requested to further update Committee as necessary on the matter of 

the TSSA Inspection of the Peterborough County/City Waste Management Facility. 
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BUDGET AND FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 

The estimated cost to undertake the improvements/adjustments required by TSSA is 
$50,000.  More accurate information will be available after the completion of the proposed 
Request for Quotations.  

BACKGROUND 

The Waste Management Committee at its meeting of June 24, 2013 received a report 
(Report WMC13-012 attached as Appendix A) on a May 29, 2013 unscheduled inspection 
of the Waste Management Facility by a representative of the Technical Standards and 
Safety Authority (TSSA).   

Since that time, the Waste Management Facility Consultant assisted by staff has prepared 
and submitted a response (Appendix B).  The TSSA Inspection Report required a 
compliance date of August 30, 2013 however, due to the City of Peterborough’s internal 
process for contractor procurement; an extension of the compliance to December 15, 2013 
has been requested.   

Beyond the extension, the response provides a full explanation of the situation as it exists 
in the field citing specifics about equipment installation and the applicable jurisdiction at the 
time of installation.  In some instances, a request for “grandfathering” has been made.  This 
has been accompanied by a completed “Request for Variance” which is the formal TSSA 
procedure for grandfathering.   

In other instances, a commitment has been made to repair/update specific items identified 
by TSSA.  In this regard, the next step is to request quotes from qualified firms to undertake 
these works and to then proceed to complete the work.  Staff has suggested to TSSA that 
this aspect of the inspection requirements can be completed by December 15, 2013.   

Submitted by, 
 
 
 
 
W. H. Jackson  
Director, Utility Services 
 
 



Report WMC13-018  
TSSA Inspection of Peterborough County/City Waste Management Facility - Update 

Page 3 

 
 
Contact Name: 
W. H. Jackson 
Director, Utility Services 
Phone:  705-742-7777 Ext 1894 
Fax:  705-876-4621 
E-Mail:  wjackson@peterborough.ca 
 

Attachments: 
 
Appendix A - Report WMC13-012 Technical Standards and Safety Authority Inspection of 

Peterborough County/City Waste Management Facility 
 
Appendix B - Response to Peterborough TSSA Inspection Report of May 29, 2013 
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